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■	 A NCL Poster, “Imprint of Civilization: 
The Amazing Journey of Books,” is 
Selected for Exhibition at the 2017 ALA 
Annual Conference in Chicago
The American Library Association (ALA) 

annually holds a conference and exhibition in a 
different U.S. city. Activities at the conference 
include seminars, discussion forums, lectures by 
prominent speakers, a poster session, and a book 
exhibition. The ALA Annual Conference draws 
librarians from all over the world.

The 2017 ALA Annual Conference took place 
from June 22-28 at McCormick Place in Chicago. 
The National Central Library’s (NCL) poster, 
entitled “Imprint of Civilization: the Amazing 
Journey of Books,” was selected for this year’s 
poster session. The poster draws attention to the 
special exhibitions of ancient Chinese books and 
manuscripts that the NCL has successfully held 
around the world in recent years. It introduces 
the NCL’s collection of rare books, and shares 
the exhibitions it has held overseas, including in 
New York, Houston, and Los Angeles (2012); 
San Francisco and New Jersey (2012, 2013); at 
the National Library of Latvia (2015); and at the 
National Széchényi Library, Hungary (2016).

Dr. Chia-chi Chao (趙家琦, right) of the NCL, with 
international librarians from Costa Rica in front of the 
NCL’s exhibition booth.

Dr. Chao explains the poster to an international librarian 
from Houston.

■	 Taiwan Lecture on Chinese Studies at 
Vietnam National University Ho Chi 
Minh City - University of Social Sciences 
and Humanities
On April 27, 2017, the National Central Library 

(NCL) and Vietnam National University Ho Chi 
Minh City - University of Social Sciences and 
Humanities (VNU-USSH) co-hosted this year’s first 
Taiwan Lecture on Chinese Studies at the university. 
Prof. Tien-tai Wu (吳天泰) of the Department of 
Ethnic Relations and Cultures at National Dong Hwa 
(東華) University delivered the lecture, entitled “The 
Cultural Practice of Taiwan’s Indigenous Education 
Policy.” Prof. Ho Minh Quang (胡明光), Dean of 
Faculty of Oriental Studies of the VNU-USSH, was 
the moderator in the lecture. 

Prof.  Wu began her lecture with a brief 
introduction to Taiwan’s different indigenous groups, 
the laws relating to them, and institutions governing 
indigenous education. She then recounted her long 
contribution to and experience with indigenous 
Taiwanese education, reflecting on the current way 
in which indigenous cultural knowledge is passed 
down and learned. Professor Wu argued that, in 
researching indigenous peoples, scholars should 
center their approach on indigenous culture, and by 
relaxing divisions between academic disciplines, 
allow a complete picture of indigenous knowledge 
to emerge. Turning to the indigenous cultural 
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